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You don't often get email from crtcdonotrespond@crtc.gc.ca. Learn why this is important

Dear Margo Wagner:

Thank you for contacting us.
 
Canadian carriers don’t need CRTC’s approval to upgrade their telecommunications’ infrastructures, i.e.
fiber upgrades. Telecom service can be provided over copper, cable, fiber, etc. depending on customer’s
choice and service provider’s infrastructure. The CRTC generally takes a technology-neutral approach
with respect to Canadian carriers’ choice of infrastructures. Fiber has been considered an alternative
solution to copper lines as the underlying technology to access the public switch telephone network; and
the upgrade to fiber facilities throughout municipalities remains a carrier’s business decision. Service
providers are mostly responsible to inform their clients about the limitations of their network and how their
customers might be affected by outages.
 
If there is a loss of power to an area and there is no battery backup, there is no voice connectivity unless
a customer has provided local power backup, such as a generator or a battery. The CRTC does not
regulate equipment, but we note that some back-up systems could allow functionality for a certain number
of hours.
 
Unfortunately, the Commission cannot direct any service provider to upgrade their mobile or internet
network. This is a business decision that the Commission is not involved in.
 
If you have any further questions, we would recommend that you contact Telus.
 

Your thoughts and insights are important, and we appreciate you taking the time to share your comments.
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If you are unable to click on this link, please copy and paste it in your browser.
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